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Northern States Power Company

Prairie Island Nuclear Generating Plant |
1717 Wakonada Dr. East |
Welch, Minnesota 55089 ;

May 17,1996

U S Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555

PRAIRIE ISLAND NUCLEAR GENERATING PLANT
Docket Nos. 50-282 License Nos. DPR-42

50-306 DPR-60 1

Prairie Island Unit 2 Reactor Vessel Material Surveillance Proaram Reoort

On May 29,1995 Prairie Island Unit 2 Vessel Material Surveillance Capsule "P" was
removed from the reactor vessel. As stated in Title 10 of the Code of Federal |

Regulations Part 50, Appendix H, Section lli (A), a summary technical report is to be !
submitted within one year of the above date, unless an extension is granted by the |
Director, Office of Nuclear Reator Regulation. A draft report of the capsule analysis has

'

been issured to NSP but is stillin need of review and finalissuance. This letter is to
request an extension in accordence with the above stated CFR section.

The pressure-temperature curves establishing heatup/cooldown limits currently in
Prairie Island Technical Specification section 3.1 are valid until 1998. Furthermore, the |

draft report, based on the removed suveillance capsule, indicates that the new curves
will be less restrictive than the current curves.

Our target date for submittal of the summary technical report is on or before July 31,
1996.
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Please contact Jack Leveille (612-388-1121, Ext. 4662) if you have any questions
related to this letter. '
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Michael D Wadley
Plant Manager
Prairie Island Nuclear Generating Plant
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c: Regional Administrator- Region Ill, NRC
Senior Resident inspector, NRC
NRR Project Manager, NRC
J E Silbergi

| Director, Nuclear Reactor Regulation !
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